Governor Kay Ivey

State Capitol, 600 Dexter Avenue

Montgomery, AL 36130

Dear Governor,

Kenneth Eugene Smith is scheduled to be executed on January 25, 2024. I urge you to stop the execution. All but one of the 12 jurors at Kenneth Smith’s 1996 retrial voted for a sentence of life imprisonment without the possibility of parole but were overridden by the judge. In 2017 you signed legislation banning the practice of judicial override, and Kenneth Smith should benefit from the international law principle of retroactive leniency in the event of a change in the law after commission of the crime. 

Moreover, his scheduled execution comes a year after the state tried and failed to execute Kenneth Smith by lethal injection, an episode described by multiple judges as “horrifying” and “torturous”.

I appeal to you to use your clemency power to stop Kenneth Smith’s execution and commute his death sentence.

Yours sincerely,

